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RFP-19-24
ADDENDUM 1
OWNERS REPRESENTATIVE / CONSTRUCTION MANAGER
For City Hall Remodel Project

DATE: October 21, 2019 )

FROM: Jennifer Nellis, Purchasing Agent - «f’H"/\

PROPOSALS DUE: Thursday, November 7, 2019, BY 4:00 P.M. OUR CLOCK

The following information is provided to all prospective offerors and is hereby made a part of the above-

referenced proposal documents. Proposers must acknowledge this Addendum 1 with their submittal.
CLARIFICATION, ADDITIONAL INFORMATION, CHANGES:

1. Question: Can you please provide the total project budget?

Answer: The total project budget of ~ $575,000 includes plans/specification work provided by
Barker Rinker Seacat, an asbestos inspection and report. Currently, the remaining budget of
~$470,000 is for construction and Owner’s Rep fees.

2. Question: Has a preliminary project schedule been established and/or is there an anticipated
duration for construction?

Answer: We don’t have a sense of timing and we want our Owner’s Rep/Construction Manager
to help us determine that for the bid. However, we are hoping to get the construction bid out in
January, 2020.

3. Question: It appears that formal testing and inspections is being requested within the scope of work
(noted in the RFP as "Construction quality control monitoring, testing and inspections including
documentation"). Please confirm that it is the City's intent to have 3rd party testing as part of the Owner's
Rep / Construction Manager's scope or if this will be procured at a later date directly with the City

Answer: This will be part of the scope. The Owner’s rep will not be required to really
“commission” anything. It is more of a QA/QC inspection responsibility to ensure the GC and
subs are providing work that meets code and industry construction standards.

4. Question: Can the plans and specs be provided?
Answer: Yes. They are posted separately as an addition to this Addendum 1.

5. Question: Has a geotechnical report been completed, and if so, can this be provided?

Answer: Since there is almost nothing that is structural, we don’t believe a geotechnical report
is necessary. Our building department would advise if necessary. The only part that may be
structural is the window enlargement in the dispatch area.

The 2-page sign-in sheet is attached.

Visit the City website for bid documents, addendum, project updates at www.ci.wheatridge.co.us

POINT OF CONTACT: Jennifer Nellis, Purchasing Agent, jnellis@ci.wheatridge.co.us or fax 303-234-5924 or
phone 303-235-2811. Do not contact the user department or evaluation committee.
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